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THE RURAL MUNICTPALITY OF MORRIS

The Rural Municipality of Morris held a special meeting of
Council on Wednesday, January 10, 1996 at 10:00 A.M. in the
Council Chambers of the R. M. of Morris.

Reeve Herm Martens presided.
Councillors present were: Art Friesen, Louis Palud, Kerry Eidse,
Ralph Groening, Arthur Dueck, Stan Siemens.

The purpose of this special meeting was to discuss matters
and issues of importance to Council.

Reeve Martens advised Council that Centra Gas would be in
Rosencort on January 10, 1996 at 7:00 P.M. to meet with the
area Fire Departments and members of Council.

The matter of Building permits was then discussed. It was felt
that building permit applications should be filled out at the
Municipal Office and that the Reeve or Deputy-Reeve would be
available on a regular basis to review and sign the
applications.

It was felt that a recycling committee was needed for the
municipality and Councillors Ralph Groening and Louis Palud
volunteered to be on this committee.

At 11:00 A.M., Council met with Mrs. Leslie McCallum and Mr.
Glenn Ritchie of the Department of Environment.

Mrs. McCallum informed Council that their Department is there
to assist, help and to work with Councils. Their regulations
involve the Public Health Act and also the Environment Act

and Programs.

Mr. Glenn Ritchie then advised Council of concerns which their
department has in our Municipality. At Riverside, private septic
fields are a definite concern. There is new regulations coming
soon that could affect septic fields in areas with heavy clay
soils such as the Red River Valley area. If Council has an
issue with this new legislation, contact should be made with
the Union of Manitoba Municipalities or their Department or
our M.L.A.

The Lowe Farm Lagoon is also a concern in that some years it

is required to discharge early. The lagoon also has a leaching
problem on the East side, however because that side is our
property it is not considered much of an issue other than our
being aware of the matter.

On the issue of livestock feedlots, their Department is involved
in the storage and disposal of waste and also dead animals.

The lagoon and its storage requires a permit from their office
and they must provide engineering specifications, etc. for
their departments approval. The Municipality is involved in
the Conditional Use process and the conditions which may also
be imposed at that time. The Environment Department has the
power to close operations violating environment regulations
but will normally use such authority when all else fails. They
feel that an earthen lagoon storage is the best system for
containing the manure. With the Province, odor is not recognized
as a concern.

For stubble burning, the Department is now using greater
flexibility on the issue and attempts are made to have the
fires put out instead of fining the individual.

Manure pile burning is a nuisance condition and if it is
creating a severe problem and it can be proven as such, some
action can be taken however the process is long and time
consuming.

Manure disposal along a road is something that their department
can enforce however, proof is required.
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Mr. Glenn Ritchie advised Council that a new active area needs
to be constructed at the Rosenort Landfill Site and that the
existing area should be closed. The Lowe Farm Landfill Site
has no room to properly separate the different materials. The
Sperling Site should be closed and a transfer station should
be considered for that area. Any burning at landfill sites

is allowed for what is considered a "clean burn".

Council then recessed for lunch at 12:30 P.M. and reconvened
at approximately 1:45 P.M.

Members of Council questioned the recent increase for bulk

water at the Rosenort pumphouse and what the cost is to actually
produce water.

On the issue of welfare in the Municipality, it was felt that
employment was available and with this, welfare assistance
should be a minimum.

Also discussed at this meeting were employee relations. Various
aspects of employee concerns were brought to the table and
there was considerable discussion was held on employee concerns
and well as Council concerns relating to the employees.

Drainage was also mentioned and it was discussed on how to
complete the new drainage forms. Drainage across private
property was also stated and the need to have such drainage
work done across private property. A recent letter from lawyer
Bruce Gregory was presented to Council on this matter and it
would appear that Council does have power to have such drains
across private property cleaned.

This special meeting was then adjourned at approximately
5:15 P.M.
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